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From: Lion Patrick Hamblin, LCIF Coordinator, District 105D.

Recent Earthquakes in Japan and Ecuador Appeal
You will no doubt be aware of the recent earthquakes in these two countries. LCIF has already responded with a Major Catastrophe grant of US$150,000 (£105,000) to Ecuador, where Lions are working diligently to distribute food, clean drinking water, blankets and clothing to people who need them most. They are fundraising locally and collecting and handing out relief materials as quickly as possible.
In japan a Major Catastrophe grant of US$250,000 (£175,000) has been made. Although the government of Japan is well-equipped to handle earthquake situations, Lions are working on the ground in the same way as in Ecuador.

It must be remembered these Major Catastrophe Grants are often just the first of other grants provided to assist with longer term reinstatement. LCIF is working with Lions in the areas to provide this disaster relief and all monies donated by LCIF have to be accounted for by the recipient Lions Clubs.
LCIF has launched an appeal for funds and I do hope that your Club will make a donation. All donations count towards Melvin Jones Fellowships. Donations should be made to the District Treasurer with cheques payable to ‘LCI District 105D’ and endorsed on the back either ‘LCIF Ecuador’ or ‘LCIF Japan’ or ‘LCIF 50/50 Ecuador & Japan‘. Electronic payments to the District Treasurer should also indicate the same information.
Disaster relief grants
During March 2016 LCIF provided seven emergency and disaster relief grants totalling US$70,000 (£49,000) all relating to flood relief in various parts of the world.

One Shot One Life Lions Measles Initiative
My March 2016 Newsletter was devoted to this initiative. In Zimbabwe hidden in cities and villages many beyond the reach of modern technology, more than five million children under the age of 15 face the threat of death from devastating diseases such as measles that can be easily prevented by vaccination. Last September Lions in Zimbabwe and Gavi (the Vaccine Alliance) partnered with Zimbabwe’s Ministry of Health & Child Care to run a campaign to provide the measles and rubella vaccination, and also vitamin supplements. Lions took to the streets to mobilise volunteers and spread the word about the campaign. They blanketed the airways, roadways and even mobile phones with reminders about the campaign. To spread the word to families without access to television or radio, Lions and Leos, with the help of a US$100,000 (£70,000) grant from LCIF, teamed up to canvas marketplaces and other public spaces with fliers. According to the Zimbabwe’s Ministry of Health & Child Care it was reported that all the target population received vaccinations and nearly 90% received the vitamin supplement, so it was very clear that the Lions efforts were successful.
Melvin Jones Fellowships
Please contact me of you would like to know what credits your Club has earned towards Melvin Jones Fellowships. It is quite possible one or more could be obtained at no further cost to your Club.
Contact: 
PDG Patrick Hamblin, District 105D LCIF Coordinator,18 West Court, West Drive, Sonning, Reading, Berkshire RG4 6GL.  Tele: 0118 969 3930.  Mobile: 07917 300999.  Email: patrick.hamblin@btinternet.com.  
